# MOSQUITO ABATEMENT

# ST. TAMMANY PARISH —

### **MINUTES**

## Board of Commissioners Public Hearing November 19, 2019

#### **OPEN**

The public hearing of the Board of Commissioners, St. Tammany Parish Mosquito Abatement District, was called to order at 12:40pm by Chairman David Stuart, in the District office at 62512 Airport Road, Building 23, Slidell, Louisiana.

Present were Mr. Anthony Alfred, Dr. A.J. Englande, Jr., Dr. Peter Gerone, Mr. David Stuart, and Dr. Vicki Traina-Dorge, Commissioners; Dr. Ron Francis, Advisor; Mr. Jake Abdalla, Legal Counsel; Dr. Kevin Caillouet, Director; and Mr. Calvin Smotherman, Assistant Director. Dr. Bob Lowrie and Dr. Dawn Wesson, Advisors, were absent. Guests included Mr. Nick Delisi, Lab Manager/Entomologist and Mr. Jeff North, Adapco.

#### OPEN FLOOR FOR PUBLIC COMMENT ON PROPOSED 2020 OPERATING BUDGET

Chairman Stuart opened the floor for public comment on the proposed 2020 Operating Budget. There were no members of the public present. (Appendix 1)

#### **CLOSE DISCUSSION**

The Chairman closed the floor for public comment.

#### **ADJOURN**

There being no further business, Commissioner Gerone moved to adjourn the meeting at 12:42pm. Commissioner Traina-Dorge seconded the motion. Carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Peter J. Gerone Secretary/Treasurer